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 What When 

2022 classes—2 hours Thursday 16th December 

Reports sent home Thursday 16th December 

LAST DAY 2021!! - 1.30 DISMISSAL Friday 17th December 

First day 2022 Monday 31st January 

 
“Every Day Counts” 

If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 
also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records 

  
 

 
 
 

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

End Of 2021 
As this is the last newsletter for 2021, I would like to take the opportunity to thank 
everyone associated with Red Cliffs East Primary School for your support during 
what can only be described as ‘another tough one’. .  
As a school we are dedicated to educating your children and providing them with 
a safe and engaging school environment. The positive support the teachers and 
staff receive is vital in all we achieve.  
We look forward to seeing everyone in 2022 ready for another year of hard work 
and engaged learning.  
The staff at Red Cliffs East would like to wish all our families a safe and Merry  
Christmas. 
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Visit From Santa 
The Prep and Grade 1 students were lucky enough to have a visit from Santa this afternoon. 

All the students were so excited to see him. What a great surprise. 

New Classes For 2022 
Today the students from Prep to Grade 5 spent 2 hours with their new classes for 2022. This time of 
the year is always a bit strange for some students as what they have known for the past 12 months 
will be different at the start of next year.  
 

Birthdays  Fletcher Nelson, Jed Nystrom, Mikayla Connolly, Henry Glen, TK Head, 

Oli Minter, Isabelle Vincent. 

Red Cliffs Secondary College Awards Night 
RCSC held their annual awards night during the week. Red Cliffs East PS community would like to 
congratulate the many past students who received awards during the night. Parents in attendance 
said that our past students were plentiful on the awards stage. Well done all. 



 
 

Grade 6 Graduation Night 
A huge congratulations to the Grade 6 students who graduated on Monday night. Our annual 
Graduation Ceremony was held at the Red Cliffs Football Netball social rooms. The highlight of the 
night were the wonderfully written speeches from the students. Each student spent many weeks 
crafting their speech so that it was a true        
reflection of their journey through primary 
school. They were so wonderful to listen to.  
The night also consists of a number of visual 
presentations. One of these is the Prep buddies 
passing on some very important advice to their 
Grade 6 buddies. Please click on the link below 
to view the presentation: 
https://youtu.be/oZARS-rkdBY  
As a community we wish all our graduates all 
the best for their future. We look forward to 
hearing great things. Our school is always open 
and we love nothing better than a visit every 
now and then. 
 
 

Grade 3 And 4 End Of Year Excursion Day 
Yesterday the Students in Grades 3 and 4 had the opportunity to spend the day having a fun time in 
Mildura. They went to the Cinema for a private viewing of ‘Encanto’. Lunch followed with pizza and 
hot chips at Jaycee park. The day finished with a swim at the Irymple pool.  
Not a bad way to finish the 2021 school year.  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FoZARS-rkdBY&data=04%7C01%7CCraig.Warn%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cdd50297086d64012e85d08d9c03b8bd7%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637752184246514066%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3


 

 
 
                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prep-2 Fun Day 
Yesterday the Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2 students had the chance to have a fun day at school. They 
participated in class activities along with some water fun outside after lunch.  
During the day all the students had the chance to be involved in a session with Sarah from           
EnviroEDU. They leant lots of things about our native animals and even had the chance to pat and  
hold some of them. What a great day!!! 
 


